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We would ask that the Terms of Reference for a Special Commission of Inquiry examine broader issues 
across all government departments in relation to Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual and Transgender (LGBT) hate 
motivated crimes.  
 
In relation to the Justice system, questions remain about why and how cases were investigated internally or 
through referral to coronial inquires, the number of unsolved hate crimes and the path to justice for victims 
and families. Specific cases also present unanswered questions. For example, why did Ross Warren’s 
mother’s letters go unanswered for so long and why did Scott Johnson’s accused killer remain unchanged 
for more than 30 years?  
 
A Special Commission of Inquiry must examine the issues across the whole of government and seek to find 
out how the impact of the general climate of homophobia and transphobia impacted the experience and 
role of government staff. The Commission will be able to identify what government officials, educators, 
doctors, social workers, youth workers, nurses and health managers of the 80s and 90s can tell us about 
individual and systemic responses to victims and perpetrators of gay hate crimes. 
 
Was important information communicated to police officers? How was it communicated to police and what 
was done with the information? How did youth and social workers deal with young people who expressed a 
desire to assault members of the LGBT communities? Why did these workers take the approach they did 
and, in hindsight, would they change the way they did things? How did teachers and school principals deal 
with students known to be violently targeting our communities?  
 
Perpetrators of many other unsolved LGBT hate crimes remain at large. A close examination of the justice 
system at the time of these crimes being committed will allow for appropriate exploration of executive, 
legislative and judicial responses. Systems which ignored or covered up this violence continue to escape 
scrutiny, causing our communities to feel continually unsafe.  
 
A judicial inquiry is an appropriate next step to this long process of truth telling. It is imperative that it is 
established soon, to ensure that we better understand what happened in the past and how it continues to 
shape our current and future as a community. Importantly, given the period in which we are dealing, many 
victims are now in their 60s, 70s and older. Their evidence is critical to such an inquiry; they must be heard.  
 
We urge you to consider the appeal from the below community organisations. We ask that you ensure the 
next step in truth telling and justice occurs. 
 
If you wish to discuss this further, or arrange a time to meet please contact Nicolas Parkhill, ACON Chief 
Executive Officer on  or via . 
 
ACON in partnership with Dowson Turco Lawyers, and with the support of the following community 
organisations and groups, wish to place on the public record our support for establishment of a Special 
Commission of Inquiry into Gay and Transgender Hate Crimes in New South Wales. 
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